ANNEXES FOR RFP 2012-04
1. UN Cares bi-weekly newsletter from October 17, 2011 (as an examne of a typical UN Cares bi-weekly newsletter). See below: 

	


	

	

	
	
	— NEWSLETTER : OCTOBER 17, 2011 — 

Although UN Cares is still very young, our newsletter has just had a facelift! Let us know what you think of the new format - write to info@uncares.org with your thoughts!
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A few words of rememberance 
for Winstone Zulo 

By Martina Clark 

On behalf of UN Plus and UN Cares, I'd like to extend my condolences to the family and myriad of friends who mourn the loss of Winstone Zulu. Winstone was the first person in Zambia to publicly disclose his HIV status and, personally, one of the first African activists that I met when I began my own advocacy work back in the early 1990s. He inspired me - as I know he inspired so many more that I can't even begin to count - to be courageous and speak out for the rights and needs of people living with HIV as well as with TB. He was a gentle, articulate man and the world has lost a great voice with his passing. With this loss to the PLHIV community, there is that much more reason that we must continue our critical work through UN Plus, UN Cares and the broader UN family. Rest In Peace my friend, I miss you already. 

[image: image2.png]T T T T fra fra fra fra e fra fra fra fru fra fra e fru fra e fru fra fra fr ()




[image: image3.jpg]



Reminders from UN Cares Global Coordinator - Laurie Newell 

By Laurie Newell 

All-Personnel Survey Now Live! Deadline 27 October

As you most certainly know by now, the UN Cares monitoring survey has launched and we already have nearly 6,000 responses but we need your help to get even more! Thanks to your efforts, in 2009 more than 13,000 personnel responded and we hope this time to have this many - or more - respond. Click here to see how your country is doing and then send a launch or reminder message if needed. 

This monitoring effort has special importance this year, as the results (and a comparison with 2009) will feed into the external evaluation of UN Cares currently underway. 

For country-level teams, please advocate with your local management to have the survey sent to all UN personnel in the country, including those outside capital cities. It would be ideal to have this sent from the Resident Coordinator's office. Note that the launch message is also being sent to all headquarters Human Resource units, with a request to circulate the link. 

For those who may need an off-line version of the survey in Excel (to complete on-line) or in PDF (to print and complete by hand) for locations with connectivity issues, these versions of the survey can be found here. 

Please help us make sure your country (or organization) is well-represented in the results, so you will have more data on your own achievements. Click here to find the launch message - English, French and Spanish - to send to staff. And remember, the deadline for response is 27 October. 
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Get involved! 

7 Billion Actions - Upload your UN Cares story - Be counted!

It's not too late to be counted! In the lead up to commemorating the 7 billionth person on the planet, on 31 October 2011, UNFPA has launched a global communication campaign called 7 Billion Actions. 

This campaign includes a website through which you can upload your personal story about commitment to issues like reproductive rights, young people, women and girls. 

The UN Cares story (and logo) are already there, as an organizational profile. Now we invite you to include your own personal story of involvement with UN Cares - or any of the issues listed, so that your contribution to these issues can be "magnified" in the on-line world. 

Click here to upload your story now, and here to browse the many stories already there. 
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Looking for Volunteers!

Help us review the Services Directory

The UN Cares service directory (http://aids.unon.org/) provides information on HIV services and resources available at UN duty stations. Over the next couple of months, we will be conducting an evaluation of the directory. We would like your help. If you have used the directory to locate HIV-related services or providers in your region (or beyond), we would like to speak with you. Please contact Laurie Newell (newell@unfpa.org) if you are interested in helping us improve the UN Cares Services Directory for HIV. We will contact you to schedule an interview, or send you a brief survey to complete. 

Your feedback will help us learn more about your needs, and how the directory can help us meet those needs. Thanks in advance! 
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Tweet for us!

Are any of you out there Twitter experts? We're still looking for someone - or a few people - to volunteer to Tweet on behalf of UN Cares in the future (and possibly also for UN Plus). If you're already using Twitter for work, this could be an easy addition and would help us tremendously. It's also a fascinating way to stay up-to-date on issues around HIV and AIDS around the globe. If you're interested, let us know by writing to Martina Clark maclark@unicef.org and, even if you're not interested in Tweeting, please follow us @UNCares and @UNPlus! 
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2009 Friends of UN Cares launch in Mozambique 
UN PLUS 

Are you Friends of UN Plus?

In many countries there is a "felt need" for a UN Plus country-level presence, given the needs of local personnel living with HIV, and yet the number of UN Plus members open about their status is too small to enable the founding of a local UN Plus chapter. A few countries, like Mozambique, have led the way, establishing "Friends of UN Plus" as a way to address the relevant issues. This brand-new document clearly outlines how to go about this and we encourage all UN Cares teams to consider whether it's time for a "Friends" chapter in your countries. 
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Resources Update 

By Xavier Orellana 

The new videos are now accessible through the public website.

When you go to our www.uncares.org website, on the right hand side menu you can see an option called "Educational Videos". On that page you will find at the top of the page, a link that will take you to the page where the new UN Cares videos are located, as well as Facilitation guides. Visit the page now and think about how you can use it to create awareness. All videos are available in English, Spanish and French (subtitles). There is a longer video with many voices from all around the world, and there are short testimonies of UN employees living with HIV from Brazil, Myanmar, Nigeria and Russia. Do you have feedback on how participants react to the videos? Please let us know by writing to info@uncares.org. 
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Anti-stigma campaign launch in Haiti 
Start your engines in preparation for World AIDS Day 

WAD, 1 December is just around the corner. We encourage you to start planning activities for your duty station. Ideally you will use, or re-use materials from the STIGMA FUELS HIV campaign, which is the biggest communication effort of the year for UN employees around HIV. 

Some ideas you can consider: Launching, or re-launching the STIGMA FUELS HIV campaign (more instructions on how to re-energize the campaign will come in the next issue of this newsletter). We remind you that there is a guide for launching the campaign, which can be found here. 

· Some ideas around the campaign:

a. On the week of WAD replace all computer wallpapers with the campaign's wallpapers. 

b. Distribute color printouts of the personal posters in every desk. 
c. Make something like the door hangers produced by Rwanda, and distribute to all staff. 
d. Use the cafeteria and other public spaces in your office or UN buildings to display campaign posters and invite people to your event. 

· Organize a video projection (see the previous point on the new videos) and forum discussion on stigma in your duty station, inviting all staff, senior management, and people living with HIV. 

· Organize learning sessions throughout the day and during that week, and invite people to attend. Since the sessions are mandatory, present this as a unique opportunity to learn something, and get their certificate. For marketing the campaign, how about creating eye-catching posters saying: 

a. In this country the average age when teenagers become sexually active is (fill in accordingly). Are you ready to talk to your children about HIV and STI prevention? Come to the UN Cares learning sessions, and update your knowledge in just 3 hours. 

b. Thirty years have passed since the start of the HIV epidemic. HIV is the most studied virus in history. Are you sure you know how to protect yourself and others? Come to the UN Cares learning sessions, and update your knowledge in just 3 hours. 
c. What does a female condom look like? How soon after a possible exposure to HIV should I get tested? Can mosquitoes transmit HIV? Come to the UN Cares learning sessions, and update your knowledge in just 3 hours.
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Country News

China 

By Phil B. Hairmore 
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Stigma Fuels HIV Photo Campaign - China 

As part of the Global STIGMA FUELS HIV Campaign (more information at bestigmafree.org), the UN Cares programme in China is encouraging UN staff to get involved. A special photo campaign will launch with photos of people holding signs displaying anti-discrimination messages to raise awareness around workplace discrimination, and encourage concrete actions to reduce discrimination in the workplace for people living with HIV. 

The campaign aims to promote positive messages and build consensus around the harmfulness of discrimination. 

Photos - like the one above - will be collected for use in online advocacy campaigns led by civil society and will be displayed at an exhibition tentatively planned for World AIDS Day 2011. 

Government partners, civil society organisations, international organisations and other relevant organisations will also be invited to participate in this campaign. 

More information on the photo campaign is available here on the eWs. 

India 

By Divya Verma 
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On September 2nd, 2011, in Patna (Bihar), UN Cares conducted a training for UNICEF and UNFPA participants. Another great example of initiative to ensure that colleagues in remote locations also benefit from UN Cares! 

MENA - Sub-regional workshop rescheduled for 30 October - 1 November, Amman, Jordan 

By Martina Clark 
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Participants from Lebanon, Syria, Jordan, Iraq, oPt are preparing to attend the MENA Sub-Regional workshop from the 30th of October through the 1st of November. We're delighted to be pulling this together and sharing not only the standard information on UN Cares to strengthen teams, but also to look specifically at reaching colleagues in remote and difficult settings. In addition, we'll be highlighting the STIGMA FUELS HIV campaign and Conversations for Change to make sure the sub-regional teams have all of the tools possible to support their work. We'll be updating you from the workshop through Facebook at Twitter! 

 

Get involved with UN Cares!










www.uncares.org
Facebook 

Twitter @UNCares

 

Help support the Global STIGMA FUELS HIV Campaign to eradicate stigma by interacting with:













The website
The blog 

Facebook
Youtube videos 

Key Contacts 

For global UN Cares issues: 

· Laurie Newell: newell@unfpa.org 
· Xavier Orellana: OrellanaX@unaids.org
For regional UN Cares issues: 

· Dan Onyango-Maina (Eastern and Southern Africa) maina@unfpa.org 

· Lazeena Muna (Asia and the Pacific) muna-mcquay@unfpa.org 

· Marie-Odile Emond (West and Central Africa) emondm@unaids.org 

· Martina Clark (Middle East and North Africa) maclark@unicef.org 

· Diana Peters (the Caribbean and Latin America) peters@unfpa.org 

· Xavier Orellana (UN Cares Officer & Western Europe) orellanax@unaids.org 

UNAIDS RST Focal Points for UN Cares: 

· Geoff Manthey (Asia and the Pacific) manthey@unaids.org 
· Ms. Eleonora Gvozdeva (Hvazdziova), UN Cares Focal Person, Eastern Europe and Central Asia: Gvozdevae@unaids.org 

· Marie-Odile Emond (West and Central Africa) emondm@unaids.org 
· Nicole Massoud (Middle East and North Africa) massoudn@unaids.org 
· Erik Lamontagne(Middle East and North Africa) lamontagnee@unaids.org 
· Marjolein Jacobs (Latin America) JacobsM@unaids.org 
· Walter Saba(Caribbean) SabaW@unaids.org


	

	Need help using the eWorkspace? Send an email to the Administrator: admin@uncares.org or visit our FAQ page. 
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